IHSAA Review Committee
November 24, 2017
Indianapolis, Indiana

Present
Hearing Officer Ed Gilliland, Steve Cox, Nathan Dean, Tim Grove, Charlie Martin, Dave Worland.

A hearing was conducted to consider the appeal of Devon Donaworth, a student at East Central High School, who had
sought a waiver under Rule 17-8.1 of the one game suspension he received under Rule 8-4 (a). A hearing was requested
in order to appeal the ruling. The student’s family and legal counsel for the IHSAA submitted findings of fact. Having
analyzed all available data, the IHSAA Review Committee voted to uphold the decision of the Commissioner.



